

16th April 2018

Dear Parents,

During the month of April students have been learning about our environment and issues that impact it. They have explored ways to take care of the Earth and how to do our part to be Earth smart! We have been discussing concepts of recycling and conserving energy and resources.



Children have been actively engaged in various activities and art projects surrounding this theme throughout this month.

We will be celebrating Earth Day on <u>Sunday, April 22nd.</u> We ask that students come dressed in any of Earth colors: blue, green, brown and white. It will be great to see their creativity even through dress up on this day.

Thank you for your cooperation,

Anna Hutchison Preschool Principal



السادة المحترمون/ أولياء الأمور ،

السلام عليكم ورحمة الله وبركاته....وبعد ،

لتحقيق التكامل التربوي المنشود بين البيت والمدرسة فإنه يسعدنا أن نتواصل معاً لما فيه مصلحة أطفالنا الأحباء.

يصادف "يوم الأرض" الأحد الموافق ٢٢ ابريل ٢٠١٨. وفي هذا اليوم نرجو أن يرتدي الأطفال أياً من ألوان الطبيعة: الأخضر، البني، الأزرق أو الأبيض؛ وذلك تعزيزاً لمفهوم التدوير والبيئة ، فقد تحدثنا مع الأطفال عن البيئة وإعادة التدوير والنفايات وكيفية الاستفادة منها، واشترك الأطفال في أنشطة مختلفة لتعزيز هذه الخبرة ولتثبيتها لديهم.

سيكون محور حديثنا في "يوم الأرض" عن سبل حماية كوكبنا من الملوثات بأنواعها والمحافظة على موارده المختلفة من خلال أنشطة متنوعة أعدتها المعلمات.



سوف نحاول تدربب أطفالنا على أن يكونوا أصدقاءً للبيئة فكونوا لنا معين والله خير المستعان.

راجين لأطفالنا يوماً ممتعاً ومفيداً شاكرين لكم حسن تعاونكم